
St. Michael’s Episcopal Church 

Barrington, Illinois 

Summary of the Vestry Meeting of July 19, 2021 - 7:00 p.m. – Virtual Meeting* 

 

 A quorum being present, Ann Kimes called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

 Fr. Perkins offered the opening prayer.  

 The agenda was approved as presented. 

 The minutes of the June 21, 2021 meeting of the Vestry, and the minutes of the July 11, 2021 

special meeting of the parish, were approved as presented. 

 The Financial Statements for June 2021 were reviewed and approved as presented.  

 Jill Anderson and the Vestry discussed LGBTQ+ pride and ideas to help St. Michael’s feel more 

inclusive.   

 Following an update on the 128 W. Hillside Avenue residence, the Vestry approved the process 

for next steps pertaining to sale of the property. 

 It was noted that work to move forward with the rectory kitchen improvement project is 

continuing. 

 Melissa Buckley and Gwynne Johnston provided an update on the ‘Barrington Gives Back: 

Concert & Cookout for a Cause’ fundraiser event.  Also, parishioner assistance is requested for 

event set-up and take-down.  Carol Berman reported that the requested donation of shirts for 

Barrington Back to School Giving Day was successful.   

 Ric Lindeen encouraged adult parishioners to volunteer to assist with the Youth Group Sturtz 

First Mission Work Week.      

 Fr. Perkins reported on recent and upcoming activities and events, including a wedding, a 

funeral, the Special Meeting of the Parish on July 11, planning for the upcoming program year, 

plans for Kick-Off Sunday on September 12, plans for communication of St. Michael’s events, 

and Blessing of the Animals in October.  

 Ann Kimes noted the good amount of energy at St. Michael’s, including at coffee hour. 

 Fr. Perkins offered the closing prayer. 

 The meeting adjourned at 8:14 p.m. 

 

*Note:  This summary provides an overview of the Vestry meeting.  The actual minutes of the Vestry 

meeting are subject to review and approval of the Vestry. 


